CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 8th January, 2014.

Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, M.Neave, B.Hill, T.Holmes, B.Overington, T.Onions, P.Daly, I.Hamilton.
Apologies: I Swales, G.Cook, D.Vaux, B.Attwood
Matters Arising from the minutes. 

The Management Committee decided that the League  have now waited long enough for this debt to be settled even though it has been accepted by Stuart. League Secretary commenced GFA Debt recovery proceedings which will add £25 to the debt for the above named. 

(GFA say they cannot add this to the GFA Debt recovery proceedings, so this is up to the league to follow through – Stuart Seabrook still banned from signing for any of our teams)
Action on Ian Swales to talk to the FA regarding the pending status on Full-Time being opened up to all Club Secretaries. This action now passed to the League Secretary.
FA responded to this and advised that this is on their list for not scheduled for development yet. 

New Action on the Charity Cups Committee to look at whether the League should adopt the same system for the Leagues’ Charity Cup Competition. (Not raised at last meeting, but will be raised at the meeting in February as it is not mega urgent)
Ian Swales raised the point that Full-Time now has the ability to list the Referees’ telephone number and email address when the notification goes out. 
Action placed on League Secretary to inform our Referees’ Secretary to let him know and consider using it. 

New Action on the League Chairman to advise the League Referees’ Secretary how to set this up. 

This is now in action and has been well received by clubs. 
League Secretary emails all clubs notifying them that the League Management Committee unanimously decided not to use Mr Smith for any future game for the remainder of the season. Furthermore, the Management Committee is instructing clubs that Mr Smith is not to be used as a Club Match Official in any capacity for the remainder of the season.

League Chairman has continued to pursue the GFA and FA in regards to the GFA instructing the league to still appoint Mr Smith prior to the disciplinary hearing, despite the Facebook comments. 

Action on Referees Secretary to email all clubs regarding the theft from Balcaras School of some of the Referees’ clothes. Completed.
Action on Referees Secretary to remind the Referee of his obligations and process for withdrawing from a game so late in the day.  Completed
League Secretary emailed all clubs with the concern of the level of abuse witnessed by a League Management Committee member being used on a match day against a Referee. This has also been noted on the Northern Senior league. 

Clubs advised of mandatory attendance at upcoming Club Meeting on Wednesday 22nd January and the EGM that will take place to look at the proposal to increase entry fees to the league from £30 to £100 to deter applications from clubs that subsequently drop late in the day. The actual fee would still be £30 and the extra £70 used to offset against fees sent out by the Treasurer in August. 

I.Swales reported that there were some Fulltime glitches on the appearances screen. Ian was actioned to contact Danny McConnell at the FA for advice. His reply below. 
A)     If the fixture has been effectively expunged then the player statistics will also need to be I’m afraid. We are looking at an enhancement to be able to re-categorise these sort of games, but at present you’ll need to go in and delete the player data for the fixture if you’re expunging it, otherwise it will continue to record the stats.

Marc Lane’s 112 day rule to obtain debt recover set by the GFA.

The League Management Committee discussed this and advised that clubs get or attempt to get all monies owed in as soon as the season ends, then they can quickly meet the 112 days limit if they set a date to await response from players that owe money for May. They can also use the Leagues CDP form to highlight players in debt and the league will not allow them to play whilst they still owe money. This will also be covered at the Club Meeting in January. 
Secretary of Newton had produced several emails complaining about referees performances and questioning their appointments to his Clubs games. 

The League Management Committee discussed these emails and re-iterated that has nothing to do with Newton or any other club who is appointed to officiate on their games. 

This is done by the Leagues Referees Secretary and there are often several factors that lead to Referees being appointed to certain games. 

Due to the nature of these emails it was decided to get Newton to attend a meeting with the League Management Committee in December to discuss the issues face to face. 

Action on League Secretary to set up the meeting for December 18th.

Gavin Garthwaite could not make the December meeting and we accepted that. Subsequently he was asked to attend a January meeting and said fine. Then a further email was sent saying Wednesdays were a complete no no for him to attend a meeting. 
New action placed on League Secretary to email Gavin and get some dates from him within the next 4 weeks that he can attend a meeting. A sub-committee comprising N.Oram, I.Hamilton, P.Tustain, J.Hunt and I.Swales will represent the Management Committee at this meeting. 
League Secretary emailed Bob Attwood with the Committees’ best wishes.

League Secretary emailed all clubs with the portable Defibillators availability at Kings games which they have purchased themselves despite chasing funding from the GFA/FA, etc. 

League Secretary provided the details to the League Treasurer of the donations to RNLI and Maggie’s Centre in memory of Jim Harding. 

League Secretary.
Abandoned game  FC Lakeside v FC Javelins.
This game was declared null and void by the Management Committee and will be rescheduled by the fixtures secretary. 
Correspondence
Tewkesbury School Floodlight situation. 
As decided at the last meeting, League organised games under floodlights are currently not being permitted. 

League Secretary has had various conversations with the GFA, FA and the School. We are now awaiting a full test report from the school which will be reviewed by the FA as the last test report is over 2 years old. 

If the FA then give the green light, games under lights will again be able to be played and the league will not be held in any way responsible if a player suffers an injury and then blames any darkness in the corner due to the lights. It is hoped this is carried out very soon. 

The new test will be carried out on the 23rd January. 
GFA
Report from GFA Council meeting on 12th December attended by the League Secretary and League President:
There has been discussions at the FA in regards to appeals for Red card offences without video proof. However no change for this season. 

Repeat substitutions has also been discussed and the general feedback across the leagues has been favourable. 

In Gloucestershire however, the decision has been left to the leagues. There is likely to be a trial extension for 1 more year, however this is not mandatory. 

There is a strong possibility of a referees course tailored and costed very much for club officials in the new year. Nigel Newport-Black offered to come and talk about this for 10 minutes at the upcoming club meeting if it was felt useful. 

League secretary to invite Nigel to come along to the Club meeting. 

At the start of the season the GFA was 100 referees down on the same time last season. However, through strong recruitment, the level is now the same as last season. 

There are 2350 teams in Gloucestershire which is up by 70 on last year. County wide, the amount of teams are actually down, so this is a pleasant trend in Gloucestershire. 

Discipline: Slight increase in number of charges.

Serious Foul Play has been reduced whereas Denying an Obvious Goal-scoring Opportunity has increased. 

18 discrimination charges have been managed by the FA. 1st hearing at Churchdown School on the 16th December. 

GFA are looking for nominations for their annual charity donation. Following agreement at the December Charity meeting, it was decided that the League Secretary should put forward a case for one of our chosen charities – Cheltenham sports for disabled. (This to be submitted prior to the next GFA Council meeting on the 27th February)
Rule Offences
See attached report.
Treasurers Report
Report back on quick study to compare the level of fines last season with this completed. 
Fines levels are almost at the level of last years’ total. Ian S  will provide a summary at the clubs meeting as several factors have to be looked at. 

Referees
Pete reported that he had a couple more referees on his list and generally he has covered a good majority of the games this season. 

Pete reported he had received an email from referee A.Smith declaring his availability from 18th January. Following the GFA advise, A. Smith will be not used again on the league this season. Action on Pete to email A. Smith the instructions as detailed above. 

April /May – Pete may be out of action and requested assistance to cover his duties. These will be undertaken by the League Secretary should Pete not be a position to do so. 
New League 
Rules for next season
Examination of Pitch side signing rules as this had led to several issues this season. This will be covered at the Club meeting on January 22nd. 

Disciplinary
Tony reported that all is up to date. 

Action on Tony to email all clubs with a reminder that if games are postponed, then the game does not count as a game where a suspension  is served and this will have to move on to the next game. 

Fixtures
John spoke too soon at the last meeting about being so well ahead on the fixtures....then the rains came. 
However John reported that he only has 1 game to rearrange as he had been busily rearranging games all week. 

He also reported that he still had a fair amount of contingency built in and still has 2 weeks to play with for fixtures. 

Results 
Ben reported all is going well, but he was still chasing some teams sheets for games prior to Christmas. Action on Ben to email the clubs concerned. 

Registrations  
Phil reported that their had been 1,122 new registrations. 

He also reported that he is still getting correspondence from clubs that is not coming from the club secretary. 

Clubs will be reminded at the Club meeting that only correspondence from club secretaries and this includes registration forms will be accepted. There is a risk that correspondence will not be registered if it has not come from a club secretary. 

League Secretary emailed the club concerned with the recent correspondence sent to the league from someone at the club who was not the club secretary. 

Any Other Business
Club meeting Agenda topics:
EGM – details to be sent to clubs by Wednesday 15th January.

Pitch-side signings.

CDP.

Referees presentation – Nigel Newport Black.

Level of fines. 

Club Secretaries correspondence. 

Fixtures – if a club has not got a fixture on a Saturday, it could well have a rearranged game. So use  your cancellation of 2 games should you definitely not want a fixture on a particular Saturday. 

Shurdington Rovers injured player. Player to claim against the League and GFA benevolent funds. Club Secretary to forward paperwork as soon as possible. 
Fixtures Secretary noted a club who assumed they would have no fixture on a Saturday had arranged another activity. 

This will be covered at the club meeting. 

Fixtures Secretary is still getting contacted regards postponing games on Council Pitches. This is no longer the Fixtures Secretaries issue and must be discussed between the home club and the Council. 

NEXT MEETING – Club Meeting including EGM on  Wednesday 22nd  January  2014 at 7.15pm

 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 26th  February  2014  at 7.00pm

